
From: Tony Ravosa <aravosa@vincegroup.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/31/2013 1:08:45 PM
Subject: RE: Columbia meetings for Milone and MacBroom

Katherine: I hope you're well. We are now set to be in Columbia on Wednesday, 11/13. Just doubling 
back to you relative to the schedule on meetings. Again, if you need me to speak with someone 
directly at DOT to coordinate, I'm certainly willing to. Please advise. Thanks and best regards, Tony 
Ravosa

Anthony W. Ravosa, Jr., President
Vince Group, Inc.
140 Glastonbury Boulevard, Suite 26
Glastonbury, CT 06033
860.918.4222 (CELL)

Public Affairs, Government Relations, Issues Advocacy, Business Development and Strategic 
Marketing

Boston / Hartford / Providence

-----Original Message-----
From: Tony Ravosa
Sent: Monday, October 21, 2013 2:48 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: RE: Columbia meetings for Milone and MacBroom

Katherine: Hope you had a great weekend. As we discussed late Friday, we have postponed our trip 
to Greenville and Columbia until 11/12 -- we will fly into Greenville late in the evening of Tuesday, 
11/12. Our plan is to now drive to Columbia on the morning of Wednesday, 11/13 for the meetings 
we've been discussing. I would expect that we would be in Columbia and available from 10:30 AM on 
that day. Our intent is to spend most of the day and, likely, the evening in Columbia before driving 
back to Greenville on Thursday, 11/14. Our flight back to Hartford is scheduled for the late afternoon, 
so we would also have some availability early Thursday morning, if need be. I'll wait to hear back 
from you. Again, my thanks. Tony Ravosa

-----Original Message-----
From: Tony Ravosa
Sent: Friday, October 18, 2013 5:33 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Re: Columbia meetings

Sounds like a plan, Katherine. Based on prior conversations with my guys, the 11/12, 11/13, 11/14
time frame would appear to work well for all of us. That's roughly four weeks out. Let me double back 
to them and, once again, confirm their availability for those dates. I'll email you back after I speak with
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them. Thanks again.

Best regards,

Tony Ravosa
(860) 918-4222

On Oct 18, 2013, at 5:21 PM, "Veldran, Katherine" <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

> Tony,
> I think we should shoot for November for attendance purposes. I will send you potential dates.
> Katherine
>
> -----Original Message -----
> From: Tony Ravosa [mailto:aravosa@vincegroup.com]
> Sent: Friday, October 18, 2013 05:13 PM
> To: Veldran, Katherine
> Subject: Columbia meetings
>
> Katherine: Just following up. Any more from DOT, or should we regroup and schedule the meetings 
for sometime in early November? Please let me know. Thanks again.
>
> Best regards,
>
> Tony Ravosa
> (860) 918-4222
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